
53rd Avenue Projects 
Construction Update 
November 22, 2023 

Construction 
The project is now substantially complete. 
Remaining items and contractor’s final 
completion will be completed in Spring of 
2024.  

Resident and Business Access 
The 53rd Avenue street, sidewalk, and 
shared-used trail are now open to the public 
for pedestrian, bicycle and vehicular access.  
 

Project Contacts 
Fridley Engineering Division 
(763) 572-3554 
web-StreetProjects@fridleymn.gov  
 
Touyia Lee 
Project Representative 
(763) 572-3557 
Touyia.Lee@fridleymn.gov 

Stay Connected! 
The City will be posting all project updates and notifications on the 53rd Avenue Roundabout  
and 53rd Avenue Trail and Walk projects page at the following location (QR Code):  
https://www.ci.fridley.mn.us/1639/53rd-Avenue-Roundabout-Safety-Project 
https://www.ci.fridley.mn.us/1635/53rd-Avenue-Trail-and-Walk-Improvements- 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

53rd Avenue Roundabout Safety Project 
Starting Monday November 27, 2023, the eastbound 53rd Avenue 
traffic will be closed at the roundabout between the Medtronic 
driveway entrances for private utility construction. Business access will 
still be opened. All traffic entering from Central Avenue (Trunk 
Highway 65) will detoured westbound through 53rd Avenue to 
Washington Street. The closure is anticipated to be closed through 
December 1st.  
 
53rd Avenue Trail and Walk Improvements Project 
The Contractor has wrapped up the 53rd Avenue Trail and Walk 
Improvements project for the year. The street, shared used trail, and 
sidewalk are now open to the public for access. 
 
This week, the Contractor paved the final asphalt lift for the street. 
Centerline pavement markings was completed Wednesday 11/22 of 
this week. Site cleanup and hydroseed restoration will be completed 
by 11/22. 
 
There are some remaining items that has yet to be completed. These 
remaining items will be completed next year in Spring of 2024. If you 
have any issues or concerns, please reach out to Touyia Lee at 
Touyia.Lee@fridleymn.gov and we will add them to the contractor’s 
completion items for Spring of 2024. 
 
We thank you for your continued cooperation and patience! 
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Eastbound traffic will be closed to thru traffic starting Monday November 27th, 2023 with anticipation through Friday December 1st, 2023.
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Business access and westbound traffic will remain open during this time.

There will be no U-Turns around the roundabout. All traffic exiting businesses on the north side of 53rd will be detoured westbound to Washington Avenue. 

East bound thru traffic from University Avenue will be detoured at Washington Street.




